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MINUTES 

Montevallo City Council Work Session 
December 11, 2017 
5:30 p.m. at City Hall 
 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Matt Walker, Council Member Tiffany Bunt and Council Member 
Jason Peterson were in attendance.    
 
Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Chief Bill Reid reported on the Fire Department. He said it was busy with 150 calls in 
November. They have responded to over 1,350 calls for the year thus far – already 100 
more than last year. Renovations to Station 1 are progressing. They are getting ready to lay 
the flooring and paint. Bids were opened for the turnout gear washer & dryer. Only one 
bidder.  However, the price is a good one. 
 
Council Member Nix asked if these items were being purchased with grant money. Chief 
Reid said they were.  
 
Chief Jeremy Littleton presented the Police Department report:  
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Chief Littleton requested the council authorize the use of $610 from the Forfeiture Fund to 
purchase two new body cameras.  He also informed the council that the Abatement Board 
won’t meet until spring.  
 
Kirk Hamby, Director of Public Works, reported that despite the recent snow we have not 
experienced any major incidents. He thanked the Fire Department for helping his crews to 
clear trees from the roadways. He also noted that the amount of Christmas decorations we 
will have to put up next year will be around three times what we had to do this year.    
 
Mayor Cost commented on the need to address a safety issue at the crosswalk in front of 
Napier dorm. Also, there has been a request for a street light along King Street due to safety 
concerns. 
 
Shane Baugh, Director of Parks & Recreation, said they are in the middle of basketball 
season.  The schools have been great to work with. We actually have an additional team 
playing this year. The batting cages at Stephens Park were damaged by the snow and will 
need to be repaired.  The heat pump at the Boy Scout Hut was replaced. It was actually 
cheaper than expected and saved is around $1,500.  
 
Council Member Nix commented on how beautiful our parks looked in the snow.  He then 
presented the Golf report: 
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Council Member Bunt noted that UM postponed their fall graduation ceremony because of 
the snow.  It was held on Saturday instead of Friday. UM and our local schools will all close 
Friday for the holidays.  
 
Library Director, Lauren Bartell, presented the Library report: 
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Abigail Heuton, Junior City Council Mayor, updated the council on their group’s activities. 
She mentioned that the school resource officer is going to attend one of their upcoming 
meetings. 
 
Revenue Director Debby Raymond informed the council that business license renewals are 
already coming in. We have ordered the new register to help us speed up the receipt 
process.  
 
Council Member Walker informed everyone that the Finance Committee meeting in 
November has been cancelled. He said unless something comes up, we may not have 
another meeting until January. He also reminded everyone about the upcoming Chamber 
Open House another holiday activities.  He also commented on the fantastic Christmas 
Parade last week.  In addition, he welcomed Cindy Holsombeck as our new Montevallo 
Main Street Director.  
 
The City Clerk explained the request for a $10 refund of garbage service fee for Douglas 

Bessant. He said Mr. Bessant incurred dumping fees because of the delay in getting him a can 

and recommended the council authorize the refund of that cost.  

Mr. Hamby explained that we received a request for street light at the corner of Spring Creek 

Rd and Wilderwood Rd. He said it is very dark in that area and it is hard to see that turn.  

There is a pole near that location so he hopes the cost of the light won’t be too high.  
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Council Member Nix asked how many lights we have along Spring Creek Rd.  

Mr. Hamby said he does not know how much the light will cost but will get that information 

to the council.   

Approval of $100/month rental agreement with Bradford Real Estate for storing holiday 

decorations – Mayor Cost explained that we need this space in order to safely store our 

Christmas decorations. 

The council discussed various options regarding storage. It was suggested that we go ahead 

with the leaser on a short-term basis and continue to look at long-term options – such as 

buying one or more shipping containers and placing them at the Recycling Center, as was 

suggested by Council Member Nix.  

With regard to the Non-discrimination Ordinance, Mayor Cost said we have not scheduled 

dates for our next meeting yet. Council Member Bunt asked if the Council Committee was 

planning to meet before that. Council Member Peterson said he was not sure when that will 

be.  Council Member Nix noted we are still waiting on feedback from our attorneys, judge, 

etc.  Council Member Peterson said we would schedule a meeting as soon as we have 

comments back from them.  

  

Montevallo City Council Meeting 
December 11, 2017 
6:00 p.m. at City Hall 
 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Matt Walker, Council Member Tiffany Bunt and Council Member 
Jason Peterson were in attendance.    
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Meeting Call to Order - Mayor Cost called the regular meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  
  
Approval and/or corrections of the minutes – 11/27/17  Council Member Peterson 
made a motion to approve the Minutes from November 27, 2017. Council Member Nix 
seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.   
 
Recognitions / Awards: NONE 
 

Opportunities for citizens to speak to the Council: No one participated.   
 
Committee Reports and Consideration of Bills: 
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Public Health & Safety (Police, Fire, Code Enforcement, Housing Abatement)– Discussed earlier.  

 

Council Member Goldsmith made a motion to authorize the use of $610 from the Police Forfeiture 

Fund to purchase two body cameras. Council member Bunt seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION 

APPROVED.   

 

Mayor Cost applauded the Chief and his Department’s efforts to utilize body cameras. She said we 

had ours in use long before other communities in Shelby County.  

 

Chief Littleton said these are new models which he wants to test. If they perform as anticipated, he 

plans to upgrade all of his older units to these new models.    

 

Sustainability (Streets & Sanitation, Recycling, Arbor & Beautification, ValloCycle, Environmental 

Preservation Initiatives) – Discussed earlier.  

 

Recreation, Preservation and Community Development (Parks & Recreation, Golf Course, Youth 

Athletics, Trails, Planning & Zoning, Annexations,) – Discussed earlier.  

 

Education, Arts & Outreach (Schools, UM, Boys & Girls Club, Library, American Village, Sister City 

Commission, Artwalk) – Discussed earlier.  

 

Finance, Economic Development & Tourism (Finance, MDCD, IDB, Chamber, Historical 

Commission, Main Street) – Discussed earlier.  

 

Council Member Walker made a motion to authorize payment of the bills as presented. Council 

Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  

 
Consent Agenda 
 
New Business: 
 

Award of bid for Fire Dept turnout gear washer & dryer – NAFECO  - Council Member Goldsmith 

made a motion to accept bid from NAFECO and authorize the purchase of the turnout gear washer 

and dryer for a total of $19,689. Council Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
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Request for a $10 refund of garbage service fee for Douglas Bessant - Council Member Nix made a 

motion to authorize payment of the $10 refund to Mr. Bessant. Council Member Peterson seconded. 

ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
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Request for street light at the corner of Spring Creek Rd and Wilderwood Rd – As discussed earlier, 

Mr. Hamby said he would get the cost related details for both Spring Rd and King Street and bring 

that back to the council at a subsequent meeting.   

Approval of $100/month rental agreement with Bradford Real Estate for storing holiday 

decorations - Council Member Nix made a motion to authorize a month-to-month lease with 

Braford for the storage of our Christmas decorations at a cost of $100 per month. . Council Member 

Walker seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
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Old Business: 
 

ALAGASCO (update) No updates. 

Non-discrimination Ordinance  (community meetings update) – Discussed earlier.  

 
Board Appointments: NONE 
 
Other Business: 
 
Bicentennial Park – Mayor Cost presented the plans for improvements to the proposed Bicentennial 
Park in front of the old Coach Company building. This will be the area where we will install our time 
capsules and Bicentennial clock.  
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As the City Clerk explained, this park is located on property owned by the MDCD. The MDCD 
obtained the bids for the design and construction of the park. They selected Father Nature’s design 
and as their contractor, assuming sufficient funding could be raised.  MDCD agreed to pay $10,000 
toward the project cost. They have asked the City to cover the difference. That being said, the 
Bicentennial Committee is working on raising additional donations for the park. However, we need 
to complete the park now in conjunction with the Streetscape Project, before whatever donations 
which may or may not be raised come in.  The Clerk suggested that there are sufficient funds in our 
Streetscape account to cover the cost. Those funds are being held in that account to cover any 
overages of the Streetscape project. At this point, we do not anticipate any significant overages.   
 
Mayor Cost noted that the Bicentennial Park Committee has been working with the MDCD on this 
project for quite a while. This is plan represents the final results of their efforts. This park is where 
we plan to relocate our old time capsules and add a new one.  This is also where the committee 
plans to install the city’s Bicentennial Clock, which they raised the funds to purchase.  
 
Council Member Bunt asked about our plans for the completion of the UMOM pocket park. Mayor 
Cost explained that we have applied for grants for the completion of that project and that our 
prospects look good.  Council Member Walker noted that the UM Green Fund has already approved 
funding for that park’s bio-swale project.   
 
Council Member Peterson made a motion to use $20,164.65 from the city’s Streetscape project 
account to support the MDCD’s Bicentennial Park constriction project as designed and to be 
constructed by Father Nature. Council Member Walker seconded. Council Member Nix voted NAY. 
ALL OTHERS VOTED AYE . . . MOTION APPROVED. 
 
Mayor Cost invited everyone to attend the City Hall flag pole dedication ceremony this coming 
Friday at 11:00 a.m.  Representatives from the American Legion will be conducting the ceremony.  
 
The Mayor also asked the Council if any of them planned to attend the upcoming Legislative 
meeting. 
 
Council Member Peterson commented on the need for a light in the gravel parking lot behind City 
Hall.  
       
Citizen Participation: NONE  
 
There being no further business before the council, Council Member Nix made a motion to adjourn.  
Council Member Peterson seconded. ALL AYES . . . MEETING ADJOURNED at 6:28 p.m. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Herman Lehman 
City Clerk  
 

 

 


